


 
 
 
 

 
Please note that we do not retain information indefinitely. We store Livechat 
transcripts on a dedicated computer system and these are retained for a period 
of 100 days from the date of creation. Our retention period for case records is 
two years after case closure. It is therefore possible that Tameside College or Mr 
Nils Elgar did contact the ICO for advice, but we no longer hold such records or if 
it was our Helpline service, we have not recorded this.  

 
Further details of our retention policy can be found by following this link 
Retention and Disposal Policy (ico.org.uk) 
 
This concludes our response to your information request.  
 
In the event you are unhappy with this response, I have outlined the next steps 
that you can take below. 
 
Next steps  
 
If you are dissatisfied with our response under the FOIA or wish to complain 
about how your request has been handled, please write to the Information 
Access Team at the address below or email icoaccessinformation@ico.org.uk 
 
A request for internal review should be submitted to us within 40 working days of 
receipt by you of this response. Any such request received after this time will 
only be considered at the discretion of the Commissioner. 
 
If having exhausted the review process you are not content that your request or 
review has been dealt with correctly, you have a further right of appeal to this 
office in our capacity as the statutory complaint handler under the legislation. To 
make such an application, please write to our FOI Complaints & Appeals 
Department at the address below or visit our website if you wish to make a 
complaint under the Freedom of Information Act. 
 
A copy of our review procedure can be accessed from our website 
here. 
 
Your rights 
 
Our privacy notice explains what we do with the personal data you provide to us 
and what your rights are, with a specific entry, for example, for an information 
requester. Details of our retention policy can be found here.  
 



 
 
 
 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 

Information Access Team 
Risk and Governance Department, 
Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water 
Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF 
ico.org.uk  twitter.com/iconews 
Please consider the environment before printing this email 
For information about what we do with personal 
data see our privacy notice 

 

 




